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~A Letter from the Principal~ 
Dear BHS Parents and Community Members, 
 
 It is hard to believe that the first nine weeks of the 2015-2016 school year is already over.  We have had a busy start to the 
year at BHS and I have highlighted some of the accomplishments for our school below: 
 

�” We honored many of our students at our Fall Academic Awards Ceremony. Thank you to the parents and students who came 
out to support this event! 

�” Weekly Acts of Kindness drawings for students and staff have been established, as well as, honor roll, perfect attendance, and 
Golden Gobbler student recognitions for each nine weeks.  

�” The first season of the Unified Basketball Team was a tremendous success!  Many thanks to all the students and parents for 
their support! 

�” The School Leadership Team is in the process of developing a School Wide Discipline Plan, which includes an Honor Code. 
�” A Safe Schools Audit was just performed, and we are proud of the commendations awarded.  
�” PTSA (Parent Teacher Student Association) is working in conjunction with our CIC (Community Involvement Club) members 

to create a student survey to gain their ideas for a successful after prom party.   
�” The Competition Cheer Team has experienced much success as they have taken two 1st place victories thus far. Good luck to 

the cheer team as they participate in the Region 3A tournament this weekend.  
�” The BHS Marching Band is having a great season! They continue to bring home 1st place honors in just about every category 

at their competitions, including the Parade of Champions at JMU. Congratulations to the members of our Band and Color 
Guard for their accomplishments! 

�” The BHS Cross Country program is having a great year!  Our runners continue to earn top marks at meets throughout the 
state and we look for them to have a great performance at the Conference meet this week. Good luck to all of our runners! 

�” Come out and support our football team tonight as we play our final home game, the Soldier Tribute Game.  
�” Our volleyball team is peaking at just the right time as Conference play begins next week.  We wish them luck! 
�” Through the leadership and direction of Mr. Ritter, we inducted another class of athletes to the BHS  
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Boller Moser.  This was a great event and a great honor to these former athletes of our school. 

�” Our Diversity Club planned and led our entire school to participate in a mural project on National Unity Day. Each student and 
teacher created their own tile to be placed together as ONE in a mural to be displayed in our school. Diversity Club students 
also gave an anti-bullying presentation, accompanied with activities, to all ninth grade Health / PE classes.  Thank you to the 
members of our Diversity Club and sponsors Ms. Whistleman and Ms. Ennis for their hard work and leadership in planning 
these events. 

�” Our Government and US History students have experienced some amazing field trips to supplement the curriculum learned in 
the classroom. Government students toured the Virginia Holocaust Museum and the American Civil War Center, while US 
History students recently visited Antietam National Battlefield and Harpers Ferry.  

�” Eight of our FFA students, accompanied by Mr. Hoffeditz and Ms. Bickhart, travelled to Kentucky to participate in the National 
FFA Convention. Our students had a very successful week! 
 

These are just a few of the highlights from our first nine weeks, and we hope to continue to build on this excellence as we 
head into the second nine weeks of the 2015-2016 school year. Parent/Teacher Conference Day is on Monday, November 2nd 
from 12-7 PM.  You may schedule an appointment with a teacher, or just come unannounced. On Tuesday, November 3rd, 
Broadway High School will be hosting the RCPS Innovation & Learning and RCPS Technology will host a Tech Toolkit Mini 
Academy. The event features nearly 40 hands-on sessions focusing on classroom tools for integrating technology into student 
instruction led by more than 30 RCPS teachers and staff.   

 

 On behalf of the faculty and staff at BHS I want to thank you for your support of our work and mission at Broadway High 
School.  Your support and collaboration with our teachers continues to be the primary factor in ensuring that our students are 
successful in their work both in and out of the classroom.  If we can be of any assistance to you or your family please do not 
hesitate to contact me at 540-896-7081. I am looking forward to a great second 9 weeks and wish you and your family well in the 
Holiday Seasons ahead. Go Gobblers! 

 
Sincerely, 
Donna Abernathy, Principal 
dabernathy@rockingham.k12.va.us 
Follow us on Twitter @BHSGobblers  

mailto:dabernathy@rockingham.k12.va.us


 MARK YOUR CALENDARS… 

 
�™ Parent / Teacher Conferences, Monday, November 2nd, 12:00 �± 7:00 pm. 
�™ Teacher Work Day, no school for students, Tuesday, November 3rd. 
�™ Barnes & Noble Night, November 5th, 6:00 �± 8:00 p.m. Performances by BHS Band and Choir. 
�™ ASVAB Testing, Thursday, November 5th. 
�™ Thanks-4-Giving Fundraiser, November 9th  �± November 24th.  
�™ Falling Into Fine Arts (includes One Act, Forensics, Choral & Band) Thursday, November 12th,  7:00 p.m. 
�™ BHS Athletics Fall Sports Awards Ceremony, Sunday, November 15th, 6:30 p.m. 
�™ SENIOR CAP & GOWN make up order day, Tuesday, December 1st during lunches, 11:15 a.m. �± 12:30 p.m. 
�™ Financial Aid Workshop, Wednesday, December 2nd, 6:30 p.m. in the BHS lecture room. 
�™ Beauty & the Beast musical Auditions, December 8th & 9th.  Call backs Dec 10th. 
�™ Cap & Gown order deadline, by mail, postmarked by December 15th.  
�™ Choral & Band Winter Concert �± December 17th, 7:00 p.m. 
�™ Last day to order yearbooks before price increase, December 22nd. 
�™ FAFSA workshop, January 2016. 
�™ Last day to place a Senior Ad for Yearbook, February 1, 2016. 
�™ Sophomore Class Ring Meeting and Orders, February 2016. 
�™ Junior Senior Prom and After Prom is scheduled for May 21, 2016. 
�™ Senior Awards Assembly is scheduled for May 27, 2016. 
�™ Graduation, June 11, 2016. 
�™ Family Fun Day, June 25, 2016. 

 

PARENT/TEACHER/STUDENT ASSOCIATION (PTSA) 
!

PTA/PTSA works on behalf of its members to provide state and national information, influence and recognition to help 
unite parents, teachers, and the community for the common good of all children.  Together, members can create a 
healthy, nurturing environment by improving opportunities and strengthening the partnership between home and school.   
 
PTSA-Sponsored Activities include:  Family Fun Day, Faculty Appreciation, Student Recognition Honor Roll Cards, 
New Student Orientation, School Bus Safety Week, Reflections Program, and After Prom. 
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16th at 7:00 p.m.  
 

The PTSA looks forward to another exciting year at Broadway High School!  Membership dues are $5.00 each for 
students and adults.  If you would like become a member of PTSA, please send dues in an envelope with your name, 
address and phone number to the school office.  PTSA Board Meetings are held the third Monday of each month at 7:00 
p.m.  Please feel free to join us!   
 

YEARBOOK NEWS 

Orders can be placed with Mr. Bentley in either room 209, 243 or 241 before or after school through December 22nd.  The 
price is $75.  Cost will go up to $80 after Winter Break.   

Memories Personal Ad Prices(All ads are color.) 
Ad size  Price  Sq. inches 
 (full)           $200  8.1 x 10.8 

 

Surprise your son or daughter with a Senior Personal Ad in the 2016 Memories yearbook.  There are four spots left! 
 

Mail or e-mail a color ad for our staff to scan or we will design an ad to your specifications.  Please respond before 
February 1st  to reserve a spot in the 2016 Memories yearbook. 
 

Interested?  Please contact Mr. Cody Bentley at Broadway High School.  Phone:  540-896-7081 ~  Fax:  540-896-2640 
E-mail: cbentley@rockingham.k12.va.us 

 

 
Set clocks back one hour, November 1, 2:00 a.m. 

mailto:cbentley@rockingham.k12.va.us


PARENT / TEACHER CONFERENCE DAY 
 

                          
Parent/Teacher Conference Day is scheduled for 
Monday, November 2nd from 12:00-7:00 p.m.  We 
welcome and encourage all parents and guardians to 
attend.  Communication between school and home is 
�Y�L�W�D�O���W�R���R�X�U���V�W�X�G�H�Q�W�V�¶���V�X�F�F�H�V�V�������7�H�D�F�K�H�U�V���Z�L�O�O���E�H���S�U�H�S�D�U�H�G��
to meet with parents throughout the day.  If, however, 
you would like a scheduled appointment, please call 
Mrs. Missy Cline at the school at 896-7081, or e-mail 
her at tcline@rockingham.k12.va.us to make the 
appointment(s).  Appointments are being scheduled in 
15-minute increments. Teacher and department dinner 
times will vary between 4:00 - 5:00 p.m. 

 
 

SCA EVENTS 
 

 
During the month of November we will be holding our 
Thanks-4-Giving fundraiser.  Starting November 9TH  and 
ending November 24TH, students can bring in spare 
change to their 6th period class.  All money raised will go 
towards purchasing gifts for underpriviledged children in 
our local community this holiday season.  The top 
classes in each division that raise the most money will 
be rewarded with prizes.   

 
CLASS RINGS 

 
Jostens will be at BHS to meet with Sophomores in 
February to present class ring information and order 
packets.  Ring orders will be taken February 23rd & 24th 
during lunch.  More information will be forthcoming on 
Student Announcements.   
 
 

FAMILY LIFE MATERIALS 

 
FLE materials will be available for viewing by parents of 
9th & 10th grade P.E. students on November 2nd from 
5:30 p.m. - 6:30 p.m., in Mobile Unit C8. 
 
 
 
 

 
 

SENIOR CLASS INFORMATION 

 
Senior activities are announced on the daily student 
announcements.  Seniors enrolled at Massanutten 
�7�H�F�K�Q�L�F�D�O���&�H�Q�W�H�U�����'�D�\�W�R�Q���/�H�D�U�Q�L�Q�J���&�H�Q�W�H�U�����*�R�Y�H�U�Q�R�U�¶�V��
School, or night school will need to check the 
announcements sent every day.  These locations 
receive our announcements and seniors can check at 
these respective locations.  Announcements are also 
posted on the bullentin board outside of the BHS main 
office and as well on the senior website through the link 
on the Broadway High School homepage:!! !

http://bhsseniors.weebly.com/ 
 

It is the responsibility of each senior to listen to and/or 
check the posted announcements for dates of activities. 
Individual notices will not be sent, however, a letter will 
be mailed home in May regarding end of year activities 
and graduation. 
 

CAP & GOWN & OTHER GRADUATION ITEMS 
 

 
Senior Announcements, Cap & Gown, and memory 
items  are  available  through  Josten’s.    Orders  may  be  
placed by mail or on-line.  A $60 deposit is required.  
If ordering a cap and gown only the price is $20.  
Josten’s  will  be  back  during  lunches  on  December  
1st.  If you miss placing your order you must mail 
your order early enough to insure receipt by 
December 15th.  Prices go up considerably on this 
date.  Seniors who have not completed a diploma 
name card must do so as soon as possible with Mrs. 
Knick.   
 

Senior t-shirt orders are due today!  Cost will run 
approximately $15.00-$30.00 depending on the style 
chosen. 
 

If you have questions on any of these items, please see 
Mrs. Knick in room 219. 

 

 

http://bhsseniors.weebly.com/


BHS ATTENDANCE LINE 
24 / 7 

 
We wish to remind our parents that BHS has an  
automated telephone system that calls the home  
telephone number of parents and guardians when  
students are absent from school.  The system also has 
a voice mailbox that a parent or guardian can call to 
leave a message regarding a student's absence.  
Please read the following information about this system. 
Receiving a Call From the System 
A list of students marked absent for at least the first 
TWO class periods is printed each day.  The school 
makes personal phone calls to the parents/guardians of 
these students.  If the school is not able to reach a 
parent/guardian, then the student's phone number is 
sent to the automated calling system.  The system is set 
to call these numbers starting at 12:00 noon.  The 
system will attempt to call the home of an absent student 
THREE times in order to deliver the message that the 
student is absent.  If, while attempting to deliver the  
message, a party hangs up before the message is 
completely delivered, the system will attempt to 
deliver the message on five other occasions.  Once a 
list of absent students is exported to the system, it may 
not be updated to delete the names of any students for 
which a call is later received stating the reason for an 
absence.  The system will attempt to deliver a message 
by calling until 7:00 p.m.  
Leaving Messages on the System 
The mailbox will be cleared only one time each day.  
This will occur at 10:30 a.m. on days when school is in 
session.  Only a custodial parent or legal guardian may 
leave a message.  All other messages will be discarded.  
To leave a message:  

1. Call 896-7998;  
2. After the message, please state your name, your 

student's name, the date of the absence, and 
the reason for the absence; and 

3. Please follow up by sending in a written note or 
other form of documentation with the student 
upon his/her return to school in order for the 
absence to be excused.  If you have any 
questions, feel free to call the school.  

Please note:  The mailbox will only hold 20  
messages.  If the mailbox is full when you call, 
please call the main number (896-7081) between 8:00 
and 10:00 a.m. and ask to speak to Mrs. McKenzie or 
leave a message with another secretary. 
 

 
 

 

 
CHECK OUT THE BHS SPORTS WEBSITE: 

 

http://www.broadwaysports.org 
or 

http://www.valleydistrictva.org 
SIGN UP TO RECEIVE ALERTS, INCLUDING 
POSTPONEMENTS AND CANCELLATIONS! 

 

�,�W�¶�V���D���J�U�H�D�W���V�R�X�U�F�H���R�I���S�U�D�F�W�L�F�H���D�Q�G���V�S�R�U�W�V���V�F�K�H�G�X�O�H�V���D�V��
well as other valuable information! 

 

ARE YOU ON FACEBOOK?   

 
Follow BHS athletics on facebook...just search 

Broadway High School Athletics! 
 

 
Follow us on Twitter @BHSGobblers 

 
SPORTS DEAD PERIOD NOVEMBER 9TH �± 18TH  

 
Winter Sports season & teams tryouts begin on 

 November 9th.    
You must have a physical on file to tryout. 

Forms are available in the main office or online at: 
http://www.vhsl.org/doc/upload/adm-form-physical-2013-

141.pdf   
 

BHS Athletics 2015 Fall Sports Awards 
Ceremony 

Sunday, November 15, 2015, 6:30 pm 
Large Commons/Auditorium 

 

Light Refreshments provided by the  
BHS Athletic Boosters 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.broadwaysports.org/
http://www.valleydistrictva.org/
http://www.vhsl.org/doc/upload/adm-form-physical-2013-141.pdf
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PINK OUT ~ VARSITY BASKETBALL  

  
PINK OUT will be January 29th! Shirts will go on sale just 
prior to winter break.  Please contact Jean Sterner or 
Jennifer Knick if interested in purchasing a shirt. This will 
be our 5th annual PINK OUT!  The design will be 
released when the shirts go on sale.  All proceeds will be 
donated to the American Cancer Society!   
 

 
 
 

STUDENT DROP OFF & PICK UP 

 
AM DROP OFF:  Students being dropped off in the 
mornings before school are to be dropped off in the 
parent drop off loop located outside the small commons 
behind the school. 

PICKING STUDENTS UP EARLY FROM 
SCHOOL? 

SEND A NOTE ~OR~ PLEASE CALL AHEAD 
When picking your child up early from school, if you do 
not send in a note with your student prior to the needed 
release time or it is an unexpected appointment, please 
call the school prior to departing for BHS to pick up 
your child.  This will save you time upon your arrival in 
order to have your student ready.  You will experience 
delays if you do not provide a note or call ahead.  This is 
especially important if your child is at lunch or in P.E. 
class when you arrive unexpectedly.  Please call ahead.  
If you are picking your student up BETWEEN 2:30 – 
3:07 p.m., you must do so in the parking lot next to 
the tennis courts located in the back of the school.  
In the afternoons the loop outside the small 
commons is reserved for RCPS car drivers only.  
Your understanding and cooperation in this matter is 
greatly appreciated! 
 
 
 

MARCHING BAND ACHIEVEMENTS 
 

 
The Broadway High School Marching Band recently took 
top honors earning first place at the Parade of 
Champions, held at James Madison University!  
Congratulations to all!    

 
 

COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT CLUB 
 

 
During the month of October, the Community 
Involvement Club collected socks, hats, gloves and 
blankets for the local homeless shelters.  It was labelled 
"Socktober," and we hope to hold the event again next 
year!                                                                                                                     

 
BUS NOTES 

 

   
 
Any student who wishes to ride a bus other than his/her 
own must bring written permission from his/her parents 
INTO the school office to Mrs. Cline when he/she first 
arrives in the morning. If a student is going home with a 
friend, BOTH students must bring notes from home.  
Broadway High School will not accept notes nor permit 
�V�W�X�G�H�Q�W�V���W�R���U�L�G�H���E�X�V�H�V���R�Q���D�Q���³�D�V���Q�H�H�G�H�G�´���E�D�V�L�V�������:�U�L�W�W�H�Q��
notification must be supplied from the parent(s) each 
time the need arises in order to properly account for 
students on a particular bus on any given day.  Phone 
calls will not be made by office staff to call a parent due 
�W�R���³�I�R�U�J�R�W�W�H�Q�´���Q�R�W�H�V�� 
 

 
 

MUSICAL AUDITIONS 
 

"We would like to invite you to Be Our Guest for 
Broadway High School's Production of Disney's Beauty 

and the Beast!" 
 
Our Audition Dates will be: December 8th and 9th 
immediately after school with additional call backs on the 
10th.  Audition information packets and forms will be 
available before Thanksgiving break.  Each student who 
wishes to audition or work as part of the crew must fill 
out a packet and bring it to their audition date. If you 
have any further questions please contact Luke Black or 
Claire Covington. 

 

 
 
 



NURSE’S NOTES 
DISPENSING MEDICATION TO STUDENTS 

 
Office staff cannot dispense over-the-counter medications to students in the 

absence of the nurse, when students have not brought their own bottle of 
medicine from home. 

In order for students to be assisted by office staff in the absence of the nurse, parents/guardians must send in a new, full 
bottle of your preferred over-the-�F�R�X�Q�W�H�U���P�H�G�L�F�L�Q�H���Z�L�W�K���\�R�X�U���V�W�X�G�H�Q�W�¶�V���Q�D�P�H��clearly written on the bottle with a completed 
medication form to be kept in the clinic for the school year.  Thank you!     
 
 
 

                              
 
 
 
 
 

FOR A HEALTHIER YOU, WASH YOUR HANDS! 
That time of year is fast approaching where colds and flu will be upon us.  Good hand washing is the best defense 
against those nasty, disease-causing germs.  Times to wash are before eating, after using the bathroom, after coughing 
or sneezing, after being outside in the dirt, and before putting in or taking out contacts.   

 
 
!

            
          WET HANDS                            APPLY SOAP & RUB                             RINSE 
                                                  FOR 20 SECONDS 

 

                           
                           

     
                        DRY WITH PAPER TOWEL                         USE TOWEL TO TURN  

        OFF FAUCET  
 
 



FFA ACCOMPLISHMENTS & FRUIT SALES 
 

 
On Thursday, October 8th the Broadway FFA team of Leah Brumback, Michaela Loving, Bailey O'Brien, and Kaylee 
Seekford placed first at the Virginia FFA Food Science and Technology contest.  The completed a written test, sensory 
evaluations, aroma evaluations, food safety scenarios, and a team product development presentation.  Individually, 
Michaela was the first place individual and Leah was third.  They have qualified to compete at the National FFA 
Convention in Louisville, KY at the end of October.  Congratulations! 

 
 

The Broadway FFA is currently selling citrus fruit which will be delivered on December 1st.  Now being offered are: 
Navels-$32/$22; (Large/small box), Grapefruit, Tangelos, Hamlins-$26/$16; Tangerines-$24; and all mixed boxes $26.  
Orders are due by November 5th.  Call BHS at 896-7081 or email Mr. Hoffeditz at:  hhoffeditz@rockingham.k12.va.us 
 

All money is due at the time of the sale and checks can be made out to Broadway FFA.  Thanks for your continued 
support! 

CHORAL DEPARTMENT NEWS 

 
Upcoming Dates & Events: 
o Nov 5th �± Choir & Band perform at Barnes & Noble Night 
o Nov 12th �± Falling Into Fine Arts �± An evening to celebrate the arts at BHS.  Honors Choir, Early Bird Choir,                  

Jazz Band, Wind Symphony, One Act, Forensics and Art Department all present starting at 7:00 p.m. 
o Dec 8th & 9th �± �0�X�V�L�F�D�O���$�X�G�L�W�L�R�Q�V���I�R�U���³Beauty & the Beast�  ́
o Dec 17th �± Winter Concert �± The entire Music Department comes together for this concert starting at 7:00 pm 
o Apr 14th �± Prism Concert, BHS Auditorium 7:00 p.m. 
o May 19th �± Spring Concert, BHS Auditorium 7:00 p.m. 
o May 30th �± Memorial Day Concert, BHS Auditorium, Time TBA. 

 
HUNTING DAY FOR STUDENTS 

 

 
Students may participate in one excused hunting day on November 16th, provided they use the enclosed permission form 
or pick up one in the main office AND turn it in by Thursday, November 12th.  The hunting license must be presented at 
the time the permission slip is turned into the office.   

Please follow dead lines in order to avoid flooding the main office with telephone calls on  
Monday, November 16th, please. 

Please provide the appropriate permission form ahead of time.  Thank you! 
 

HUNTING PERMISSION FORM 
 

___________________________________________   has permission to be absent from school on November  16, 2015.   
STUDENT’S	
  NAME          This absence is classified as a non-school-related excused                          
                                                                           absence.  See the BHS Student Handbook for relevent 
                                                                           attendance information (i.e. such absences count against the                                                        
                                                                           exam exemption policy). 
 
___________________________________________ _________________________________________ ________________________ 
Student Signature    Parent Signature    License # 
~BRING HUNTING LICENSE WHEN RETURNING PERMISSION SLIP TO THE OFFICE FOR VERIFICATION~ 

file://///bhs-admin/home$/tlayman/My%20Documents/GOBBLER%20NEWSLETTERS/hhoffeditz@rockingham.k12.va.us

